TOWN OF TEXAS TOWN BOARD MEETING
MARCH  8, 2021 at 7:PM
MUNICIPAL CENTER

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter.  Paul and Andy were in attendance.

Minutes of the February meeting were read by the Clerk.    Motion to approve by Andy.  Second by Paul and carried.

Marian gave the Treasurer report for February. Action was tabled.  After review of December 2020, January, and February treasurer reports by the Board on February 22, and March 1 after Planning Commission. The Board had  Marian correct amounts posted as taxes, dogs, fire calls, and Routes to Recovery Grant for December.  The Board moved to accept the December Report with corrections and file for audit.

SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Andy reported that the surveyor letter was sent and was appreciated by Gene.  He questioned if CSM’s over 10 acres would need a signature.  No CSM is required for parcels over 10 acres so it would not be required.  Andy reported the Brokaw Boat landing was a grant from the DNR. Maine is waiting for check to complete signage.  Andy also reported that he sat in a virtual meeting with Baldwin, Tiffany and Johnson to discuss Federal redevelopment grants and possible grants for Community facilities.  There was also a discussion on keeping fire fighters and possible funding to encourage involvement.  All of the issues that Paul would report on, are included as separate agenda items.
CHAIR REPORT- Delmar talked about more Covid Relief might help fund roads, or fire equipment.

OLD BUSINESS-or NEW BUSINESS- 
Road work issues discussed.  Old Highway W is in bad shape.  Length of the road was questioned.  Keith Plautz will work with Kevin and Keith Neitzke to request bids for a truck replacement.
Discussion on blacktop bids.  Decision to have clerk publish request for bids for Kiwanis Road 1.97 mile and .34 River Hills between Blossom Ln and Buffalo Ridge.
County Highway annual letter was noted by clerk.  Clerk to submit salt request for 2021-2022 season of 100 tons.  No culverts on Kiwanis or Pine Bluff are large enough for County Culvert aid, so no application is needed.
Gavin Quella attended and felt that the Agricultural Zoning Language for temporary mobile home during construction was omitted in the Residential Zones.  He applied for a conditional use for his shed and mobile home use.  Clerk questioned if we should have an attorney for April 5th hearing for Quella and Abraham.  The Board decided not necessary.
Annual Meeting date of April 20th was noted.
The Board continued to review the tax reports and January and February treasurer reports and had questions about dog license amounts, overpayments, double receipted checks, and various entries without any information or backup detail.  They request a list of outstanding checks for April meeting.  No motions were made to accept the reports for January and February.

FIRE DEPARTMENT- Truck had an issue and clerk will receive a bill for repair.
PLANNING COMMISSION- Todd Chaignot discussed adding to the building at 237563 & 237587 County Road W workshop corner of Skyhill and County Road W.  Discussion on road right of way  and distance from road right of way.  Parcels would need to be combined.
Expense list was reviewed and signed.  No questions were asked of the Clerk.

Andy moved to adjourn, second by Paul and carried.


Lorraine I Beyersdorff-Town of Texas Clerk
